
CHAIRMANõS MESSAGE 
Peter Seaward - Chairman  

Although there are many issues in which we have been involved over the past six 
months, for this edition I would like us to remember the life of Gillian Allen who 
sadly passed away on Wednesday 30th September. Gillian spent a large part of her 
life deeply involved in many aspects of Bookham and when John Allen took on the 
role of membership Secretary of the BRA some years ago she was always prepared 
to support us. 

Many may remember her working with John on recruiting, keeping in touch with and 
generally helping with the enormous task of all our membership issues. Gillian and 
John spent many hours walking Bookham streets persuading people to join and 
explaining the benefits of membership. Since John and Gillian took on this task the 
membership of the BRA grew from 800 to over 3,000 households today. This is in 
no small way, was thanks to Gillian. 

Her work on the BRA Bookstall at Village day where over the years the BRA raised 
thousands of pounds for the Barn Hall and Christmas lights, was another of her 
good works as well as always being in the thick of organising our meetings 
especially the BRA AGM. Many will recall the splendid meal Gillian managed to 
provide some years ago for all the Road Stewards and their partners at the Baptist 
Hall.  

This newsletter until recently was edited by 
John but created and put together electronically 
by Gillian and she with John undertook the task 
of assembling the thousands of newsletters for 
distribution.  

Gillian was a treasure and was a good friend to 
so many and loved by all. We will miss her 
greatly. 
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The Bookhams Residentsô 

Association Newsletter is published 

twice a year in the Spring and 

Autumn and is distributed by a team 

of volunteers to all BRA 

membership households.  

If you have any comments on the 

Newsletter or any additional reports 

you would like to see, please e-mail:  

publicity@bookhamresidents.org.uk  

Or comment on our Streetlife page: 

www.streetlife.com/page/

bookhams-residents-association/ 

Or call: 0300 030 9890  

Calls are charged at a standard land 

line rate from either a land line or 

mobile. 

CHRISTMAS AROUND THE WORLD 
Late Night ShoppingðBookham 

Village Centre 

Thursday December 10th 

6pm ï 8.30pm. 

This event has grown year by year and 
has become part of our community 
calendar. Planning has already started so 
we are asking you to put the date in your 
diary now!  

A PLACE FOR ALL, A TIME FOR ALL 

THE MEETING PLACE COMMUNITY 
HUB  
The children are back to school and the 
leaves are turning - so Autumn is here! 
We have some exciting events coming 
up soon, so read on, find out more and 
come and join us. 

On SATURDAY 21st NOVEMBER we are 
hosting a QUIZ EVENING ï 7.00 for a 
7.30pm prompt start at Bookham Baptist 
Church Hall. Tickets Ã12 to include fish 
and chip supper and can be purchased 
from Olga at Bookham Baptist Church 
(811313). Reserve your table of eight 
quickly before we sell out. 

The COMMUNITY HUB will remain at 42 
Church Road until early 2016. We're still 
actively looking for new premises so if 
you know of anything please let us 
know. We are open on Tuesdays, 
Wednesdays and Thursdays from 9-4 
and on Fridays from 9 ï 12.30. We will 
be trialling Saturday morning opening 
from November, from 9-12.30. We will 

The Meeting Place 

You can follow us on Facebook or 

call Julie Partridge at the 

Community Hub (07425 133431), or 

Denise Bottomley (01372 453549) 

(denisevbottomley@msn.com) or 

Margaret Hibbert (01372 451468) 

(margaret@hibberts.co.uk). 

themeetingplacebookham@gmail.com 

themeetingplacebookham.webs.com 

have the use of a meeting room at the 
Hub from mid-October which will be 
available to other groups ï please 
contact the Community Hub if you would 
like to rent it out.  

The Citizens Advice Bureau continue to 
come along once a month and are 
available on 3rd Tuesdays 2-3.30pm. 
Wellers Hedleys Solicitors offer free, half 
hour appointments twice a month, and 
Sight for Surrey and Surrey Hubs also 
offer drop in sessions each month. There 
are fortnightly Parenting Sessions on 
Friday mornings - just drop in for an 
informal chat. For more information 
about each group (or to make an 
appointment) please ring the Community 
Hub on 07425 133431. 

At the LANGUAGE HUB the new term has 
commenced. Evening classes are held on 
Mondays at Eastwick Road Church. The 
Tuesday day time classes have restarted 
too at Bookham Baptist Church. If you 
know of anyone for whom English is not 
their first language please do point them 
in our direction. Please contact Yvonne 
Delahunty 07711 565366 for more 
information. 

The COFFEE SHOP continues at 
Bookham Baptist Church on Saturday 
and Monday mornings from 10.00 ï 
12.00 noon. Do come and see us! On 
Mondays most of the customers are 
mums and toddlers, with Saturday being 
mainly older folk ï but the generations 
do cross! Soft play equipment is 
available, as are delicious cakes and 
biscuits from The Grange. Come with a 
friend, or just come along for a chat. 
There is always space for a quiet corner 
or meeting up to discuss business if that 
is what you are looking for.   

On Wednesday 26TH August Rotary held 
a ñSundownerò Wine Tasting Evening for 
the Community Hub. Those who 
attended had a marvellous time ï 
delicious food, interesting wines to taste 
and learn about, and good company. 
Thank you so much to all the Rotary folk 
for organising such a wonderful event, 
and for their generous donation to, and 
ongoing support of The Meeting Place. 

We continue to support the Leatherhead 
Food Bank by having collection boxes at 
the Community Hub, at Bookham Baptist 
Church and St Nicolas Church. Food Bank 
vouchers can now be issued from the 
Community Hub. 

Friends of The Meeting Place offer 
practical help and/or donate financially to 
us. If you would like to, please complete 
the form at the end of this newsletter. 
We are registered for Gift Aid, so will be 
able to reclaim the tax if you are a UK 
taxpayer. We want the work of The 

Meeting Place to be rooted in prayer, so 
please consider joining the Prayer 
Partnership which meets on the first 
Friday of the month at the Community 
Hub, 7-8pm. The next meetings will be 
on Friday 2 October and 5 November. 

Thank you ALL for your time, support 
and enthusiasm!  

The Meeting Place (Bookham) is a 
Company Limited by Guarantee (Reg. 
No. 7817471) 

In conjunction with...  

Present... 

mailto:publicity@bookhamresidents.org.uk
https://www.streetlife.com/page/bookhams-residents-association/
https://www.streetlife.com/page/bookhams-residents-association/
mailto:themeetingplacebookham@gmail.com
http://themeetingplacebookham.webs.com/
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òWORKING TOGETHERó 
Michael Anderson 

The Bookham "Working Together" Group 
is an informal occasional gathering of a 
number of local organisations. The main 
purpose of such meetings is, 
as mentioned in the Spring Newsletter, 
to identify any problems the 
organisations may have in common and 
to see whether, by co-operating with 
each other, they might be better able to 
address some of these.  

Practical initiatives which have come out 
of these gatherings so far have included, 
as already reported, the holding of a 
Volunteer Workshop last November 
(kindly run by the local National Trust), a 
Volunteer Fair and a Social Media 
Workshop. Also Safeguarding Awareness 
and Training kindly provided by Bookham 
Youth and Community Association. 

BUS SERVICES 
Keith Francis 

Unfortunately, from the 1 September 
Buses Excetera increased their fares. 
 
Regrettably from the 17 October 2015 
Buses Excetera withdrew the 489 
Bookham station to Leatherhead Tesco 
service and the 477 Banstead, via 
Epsom, Ashtead, Leatherhead, Bookham 
(A246) to Guildford service due to lack of 
passengers making both routes unviable. 
However, the latest news is that from the 
19 October 2015 Epsom Coaches will 
detour three of it's 408 services to go via 
Levett Road, Leatherhead in addition to 
Leatherhead Tesco as at present. 

Also from the 17 October 2015 
Bookham's 479 bus service will be 
enhanced to operate nearly every 30 
minutes Monday to Saturday with no 
change to it's Sunday service. As 
highlighted above it really matters that 
we continue to use this Buses Excetera 
service as otherwise we shall loose that 
too. 

Full revised timetables for our area are 
now available from Council offices and 
libraries. 
 
Finally, Chatterbus 2 from Leatherhead, 
via Cobham to Brooklands has been 
extended to Weybridge. But users of this 
service should be aware that from the 19 
September 2015 the first service will 
leave Fetcham at the later time of 10:58, 
with the only other service at 15:16. The 
times of the two return services too have 
changed. Www.chatterbus.org.uk   

If you are a local business and 

are interested in joining BRaBA 

please email Michelle at 

braba12@gmail.com 

The High Street and Church Road from 
the St Nicolasô Church to Post House 
Lane will be closed. Some shops will 
open on The Grove. Shop windows will 
be decorated using the theme for this 
year, and prizes given for the best 
displays. 

Carol singers will visit the areas 
mentioned above, and storytelling during 
the evening will take place outside the 
ñWishing Wellò card shop. 

Craft stalls will be in the Baptist Church 
hall, with some local schools singing in 
the church in the early part of the 
evening.  

St Nicolas Church will have a display of 
decorated Christmas trees and there will 
be Santa and childrenôs activities in the 
Pastoral Centre off Church Road. 

òWE ALSO SERVED" 
Michael Anderson 

Many of you will have seen, and some of 
you may have bought, a copy of the 
book "The Bookhams in World War II". 
This was based on research in to that 
period which was carried out by some of 
the members of the Military History 
Group of the Bookham and District U3A. 
The Book was published in 2011. 

It forms the basis for a film which is 
currently being completed by Dr Farooq 
Beg. Dr Beg is an accomplished film 
maker and a local resident. The 
Bookham community and community 
participation are very much a feature of 
the film. Dr Beg's aim is to be able to 
Premiere the film later this year or early 
in 2016. The arrangements for this will 
be well publicised nearer the time.                 

Volunteer Workshop held at the Barn Hall. 

THE GRANGE WELCOMES JOHN 
PAGELLA AS THE NEW CHAIR OF 
THE TRUSTEES 
Marion Chow 

We are delighted that John Pagella is the 
new Chair of Trustees of The Grange, 
following in the footsteps of Roger 
Deacon who was Chair for 9 years. John 
is a Chartered Surveyor, and a former 
Senior Partner of Montagu Evans 
advising Institutional and commercial 
clients as well as Government 
Departments, County and Local 
Authorities on all aspects of 
commercial property. He is a well know 
figure in the local community as 
Chairman of the Leatherhead Decorative 
& Fine Arts Society, Governor of the 
Yehudi Menuhin School, and adviser to a 
number of local and community groups 
on town planning and property matters. 
We are delighted that he has stepped 
into this role. 

The fundraising for our óLifting 
Expectationsô Campaign has already 
exceeded Ã225,000 which means we 
have the funds to start the first phase of 
the renovation works to the Main House. 

The project will make the house fully 
accessible so that we can introduce a 
larger range of skills training sessions for 
adults with disabilities, in addition to 
creating a state-of-the-art IT and media 
suite and a Heritage Room. 

Marion Chow 01372 455231 or 

email: 

marion.chow@grangecentre.org.uk 

Michael Anderson 

maj.anderson@btinternet.com 

01372 454790 

http://www.bookhamresidents.org.uk
http://www.chatterbus.org.uk/
http://www.chatterbus.org.uk/index.php/timetables/c2-saturday-timetable
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NORBURY PARK 
Andrea Neal (Ranger Norbury Park) 

Much has been achieved over the 
summer months on the Park with lots of 
jobs getting done but also a good year 
for the wildlife as well.  

The annual path trimming seemed to be 
never ending, whether it was the Ranger 
team out with brushcutters and 
hedgetrimmers, or volunteers with hand 
tools. On areas of the SSSI grassland, 
invading scrub such as dogwood, birch, 
and buckthorn was cut or treated. 

Old information boards that had served 
their time were taken down, and new 
ones put in (from the Sawmill of 
course!). Newly designed information 
panels will be up shortly. The Mole Gap 
Trail has been repaired by the Lower 
Mole Project volunteers and the Mole 
Valley Orienteering Club is in the process 
of remapping Norbury Park, with a plan 
to redo the permanent course next year. 

It has been a good year for butterflies 
and thanks to our volunteer surveyor 
(with a transect route walked every 
week from April to September) over 20 
species were recorded, 
ranging from Brimstone 
seen on almost every 
survey, to the much rarer, 
chalk grassland specialist 
species, Silver-spotted 
Skipper.  

In July, Norbury Park 
hosted an excellent 
Members Day, with those 
who have been SWT 
members for over ten 
years invited. Good 
weather, the beautiful 
landscape, guided walks 
and talks, and 
refreshments, were 
enjoyed by over 60 people. 

September the 6th was Sawmill Open 
Day. Always a popular event the Park 
welcomed over 700 visitors. 
Demonstrations ran throughout the day 
and other attractions included the 
Reigate Beekeepers, Owls, a hurdle 
maker, and a self-guided trail around 
the local woodland, viewpoint and 
grassland. 

So onwards, through autumn and into 
our winter work program. The Belted 
Galloway cattle have been back grazing 
the grassland areas since August, 

currently up on 
Keepers Grasses. A 
stunning little herd 
of ten young heifers 
this year so a visit is 
recommended.  

SWT has a new 
tractor driver who 
has done an 
excellent job 
mowing the 
woodland glades 
and rides. He will be 
returning soon to 
tackle the grassland 
areas that are not 
grazed. Further 
coppicing and 
thinning works are planned in Blackberry 
Wood this winter after a successful 
project there last year. a Hazel will also 
be planted to increase the density of the 
coppice stools. The traditional 
management of hedgelaying will being 
carried out on a hedge, up behind 
Keepers Cottages, late November early 
December, worth a look if you see it in 
progress.  

Norbury Park Volunteer Group is 

now up and running. Dates so 

far: Friday 20th November, Friday 

18th December. Contact Andrea for 

further information: 

Andrea.neal@surreywt.org.uk 

07990 582291 

Visitors to the Sawmill Open Day 

TREES 
Frances Fancourt 

Trees for Harecroft and Richmond 
Way 

This autumn we will be planting 16 new 
trees in Harecroft and Richmond Way. 
Although a Fetcham address, these 
roads fall within the Bookham ward, and 
thus are a Bookham responsibility. Mole 

Tree Wardens are: 

Lawrence Hole (Fetcham):  

01372 452769  

Jenny Wilson (Bookham): 

01372 453573 

Frances Fancourt (Bookham):  

01372 454000 

Valley District Council has helped the 
BRA and tree wardens secure funding 
for 16 new trees to replace those which 
have died since the development took 
place. We expect to plant a mixture of 
red maples, limes and sorbus varieties 
on the verges of these roads. 

We also hope to carry out more 
maintenance on trees already growing 
on our verges, plus replace a few of the 
trees which died over the past year. If 
you have a new tree in the verge near 
you, please help us to keep it healthy by 
watering it when the weather is dry or 
windy. If it needs any further 
maintenance, please let me know. We 
are dedicated to keeping Bookham 
beautiful. 

At a recent Tree Warden meeting we 
calculated the monetary value provided 
by a mature copper beech on the 
Wakehurst estate. Every year it removes 
2.8kg of air pollution; absorbs 315 kg of 
carbon and aids in removing 23,513 mĮ 
of storm water. This amounts to an 
óincomeô of over Ã53 per annum for this 
single tree, not to mention its beauty, 
stature, habitat and the shade it 
provides. Every tree we plant gives us a 
similar relative payback which increases 
dramatically as the tree ages. It costs us 
around Ã53 to plant a tree, and when 
mature, will pay us back the same 
amount every year. Trees are really so 
much more than ójust treesô! 

Tree wardens tie a value tag to the 

Wakehurst copper beech which shows it 

produces Ã53.38 per year in value 

benefit. 

mailto:Andrea.neal@surreywt.org.uk
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For more information about the 

Friends of Bookham Commons 

either pick up a leaflet to be found 

in a pocket under the National Trust 

notice boards at the entrances to 

the Commons 

info@bookhamcommons.org.uk  

www.bookhamcommons.org.uk 

WILDLIFE RESCUE ON BOOKHAM 
COMMONS 
Ian Swinney ï National Trust Area 

Ranger  

The National Trust has been very busy 
making visitors welcome on the 
commons. New maps on the 
noticeboards, waymarking posts, 
benches, the bird hide with its new 
information panel and the natural play 
area will hopefully enhance peopleôs 
enjoyment of this beautiful area. All of 
these projects have been made possible 
with the generous support of the Friends 
of Bookham Commons and our 
marvellous conservation volunteer team. 
Now we need to help the wildlife. 

Weôve had some very interesting bird 
sightings on the commons, many of 
them due to our habitat restoration work 
ï though there are some worrying 
trends too. On the plus side, there have 
been records of red kites, hobbies, a 
turtle dove, widgeon, teal and gadwall 
ducks, a peregrine falcon and goshawk. 
Amongst the mammals, roe deer 
numbers are recovering, stoats, weasels 
and badgers have been seen. So there 
are signs that some species are making 
a comeback, but nightingales and 
cuckoos were very low in numbers this 
year. Some of these declines are 
happening globally, or on migration 
routes, but we must do all we can at a 
local level to ensure that there are 
plenty of good nesting sites and feeding 
areas for these delightful summer 
visitors. We need to act now. 

Weôre planning to restore some of the 
woodland margins, to encourage the 
dense scrub where the birds can nest 
safely, hopping-out to feed and back 
again before predators can get themé 
This is where the birds are most active 
around these edges. The work weôre 
considering will be undertaken very 
carefully, on a rotational basis to avoid 
disturbing too much at once and leaving 
good oak specimens to grow-on as 
future replacements for the veteran 
ones. Watch this space / these spaces! 

My thanks, as always, to the residents of 
the Bookhams (Great and Little), for 
saving the commons in 1923 and for 
your continued, valuable support ever 
sinceé 

Roe Deer seen at Bookham Commons. Photo: Ian Swinney 

BOOKHAM VANGUARD 
Neighbourhood Development Plan 

for Bookham: News Update 

Cathryn Hossack 

Secretary and Promotions 

The six-week consultation on the Draft 
Neighbourhood Development Plan (NDP) 
for Bookham started on 12th June and 
finished on 24th July 2015. Thank you to 
everyone who responded. 116 comments 
covering approximately 150 different 
points were received via the website, 
email and in writing for the Forum to 
collate, analyse and respond to The 
consultation was promoted by email, 
website, Twitter, Facebook, Streetlife, 
the Bookham Village website, press 
coverage in the Leatherhead Advertiser, 
posters in the High Street area and at 
the Library. The Forum had a stand at 
Village Day on 12th June 2015 and 
promoted and held a Community Event 

www.bookhamvanguard.co.uk  

Info@bookhamvanguard.co.uk 

Twitter: @bookhamvanguard Face-

book: www.facebook.com/

bookhamvanguard 

at the Barn Hall on Saturday 18th July 
2015 where presentations were given, 
information boards were on view and 
comment forms were provided. The 
feedback received was very welcome, 
and the Forum were delighted that so 
many local residents took the time to 
read the Draft Plan and contribute their 
views. 

During August and September, a sub-
group of Forum members worked on the 
comments and tailored the Draft Plan 
accordingly. The Forum is currently 
reviewing this revised Draft and will vote 
on the proposed changes at the next 
meeting on Saturday 17th October. After 
this meeting, a full list and analysis of all 
the comments and resulting revised Plan 
will be available on the Bookham 
Vanguard website: 
www.bookhamvanguard.co.uk 

Providing the voting on 17th October is 
successful and no further queries are 
raised, the Finalised Plan will be handed 
to Mole Valley Planning Authority. Mole 
Valley will then start a further 
consultation on the Plan, so the whole 
community can have another chance to 
comment. Please look out for the 
forthcoming publicity advertising the 
consultation and, if you can, please do 
come along to the Community Event/s 
we will be running with Mole Valley to 
invite your comments. 

http://www.bookhamresidents.org.uk
mailto::info@bookhamcommons.org.uk
http://www.bookhamcommons.org.uk
http://www.bookhamvanguard.co.uk
mailto:info@bookhamvanguard.co.uk
http://www.facebook.com/bookhamvanguardC:/Users/Les/Documents/Adobe
http://www.facebook.com/bookhamvanguardC:/Users/Les/Documents/Adobe
http://www.bookhamvanguard.co.uk
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LITTER IN AND AROUND THE 
VILLAGE, WHAT CAN WE DO 
ABOUT IT? 
Phil Harris 

Anyone walking in or around the village 
cannot fail to notice the increase in litter, 
cans, discarded wrappers/bottles, bags 
and fast food packaging, either carelessly 
or deliberately dropped, especially 
around the bus shelter at the top of the 
high street, the footpath between East 
Street leading to Proctor Gardens, the 
main Guildford road verges and the 
Dorking road recreation ground. 

Now whilst this is not a problem unique 
to Bookham, what can we as residents 
do? 

Firstly report any litter hotspots to your 
local councillor or the BRA. Secondly as a 
village we could organise regular pick 
ups by volunteers, however education 
and enforcement may be the best way 
forward in order to reduce/eliminate 
what is essentially antisocial behaviour. 

Reaching parents and the schools in 
order to enforce the message not to 
discard but bin it will be something we in 
the BRA will push forward though this 
issue Is not the sole preserve of the 
young as all age groups are guilty of 
littering! 

I would advise as to a non 
confrontational approach if you witness 
littering however a polite request to (pick 
it up) might be appropriate if you feel 
brave enough and may well shame the 
individual/s concerned to oblige? 

Mole Valley District Council spends little 
on cleaning our streets or litter 
enforcement so perhaps we should lobby 
our councillors to see if money could be 
allocated to improve matters such as 
employing a litter warden or picker? 

What do you think? have your say 
contact the BRA or your local councillor 
or Mole valley DC direct and make your 
views heard! litter is unsightly and 
harmful to wildlife , lets work together to 
stamp it out! 

BOOKHAM YOUTH & COMMUNITY 
CENTRE 
David Cox OBEðBookham Youth & 

Community Association 

Youth at the Centre 

All use the large amount of space that is 
available together with the much 
improved supplementary facilities. This 
allows the groups using the facility a 
large degree of flexibility in activities in a 
spacious environment. 

Apart from the Centre being available 
two nights a week for the work of Surrey 
County Council Youth Services, it is used 
by other youth and young adult groups 
such as Disability Challengers, Barnardos 
and St Nicolas Church. All these run 
Clubs in the evenings and Disability 
Challengers use the Centre during the 
holidays.  

Pre school 

During Term time Smarty Pants pre-
school use the Centre and can be 
contacted by calling the Centre during 
term time hours or via: 

smartypantsnursery1@gmail.com  

Sports & Get fit !! 

The Centre is used by other members of 
the community for leisure activities using 
the Sports and Social halls such as U3A 
and Fitness classes. (see picture) 

Monday afternoons:  

13:45: Pilates with Helen Stevens ï 
Contact: Helenotway@yahoo.co.uk 

15:00 U3A Badminton & Table Tennis  

Sunday mornings: 08:45 Circuit training 

10:00 Pilates. Contact Wendy Dodd 
wendy.dodd@hotmail.co.uk  

Mobile: 07801810665 

Parties ï for larger groups 

We have had positive comments by 
people who have used the Centre for 
large Adult parties such as 50th Birthday 
with a band etc.  

Depending on what else is being 
provided there is seating for 100 people 
and cutlery & plates can be provided for 
a small additional charge. We also have 
decorative chain lights that brighten up 
the Sports Hall to add to other 
decorations of the users.  

The Event Rate (6-11pm) is Ã100 Friday 
& Saturday and Ã80 Sundays & Bank 
Holidays & includes dedicated parking on 
the hard court at rear of the Centre. 

Contact our volunteer Booking Manager 
(Ellen Thomas): 01372 458019 or email 

If you feel that you would like 

to give a bit of time to help us 

continue this asset for our 

community: contact David on: 

07825 354763 

Ellen-Thomas@hotmail.co.uk & cc 
bookhamyouth@o2.co.uk  

Upkeep & Long term future 

The Centre and the land is owned by 
Surrey County Council with whom BYCA 
has a lease (BYCA is responsible for all 
but external fabric such as the flat roof 
and replacement of major machinery). 
Whilst the facilities have been improved 
and the building well maintained, 
surveys have confirmed that it has a 
finite life. 

A review of how SCC provide a more 
cost effective youth services across Mole 
Valley has just been concluded which 
may well impact on how the Centre is 
used by what is now called the 
Community Youth Work Service (CYWS). 
The number of CYWS hours allocated to 
the Bookhams have been reduced and it 
may mean that time allocated to CYWS 
Youth Club will be utilised by other 
ñvoluntaryò youth work groups. Work on 
exploring this has only just started. 

Discussions are progressing with the 
landlord and other parties to provide a 
future replacement community facility 
but conclusion should be measured in 
years. In the meantime improvements & 
upkeep continue with a variety of help 
from our County Councillor, users and 
volunteers to whom we all owe a great 
debt of gratitude.  

Many thanks not only to Alan Armitage 
for all he does in supervising repairs and 
improvements but to all the ñback officeò 
volunteers. Thanks to our local retailers 
and larger businesses, such as Veolia, 
for their practical support and to all 
those who help with work parties. A real 
team and community effort. 

Note: Volunteer(s) are needed for 
front garden upkeep on ad hoc basis (no 
other commitment expected). 

mailto:smartypantsnursery1@gmail.com
mailto:Helenotway@yahoo.co.uk
mailto:wendy.dodd@hotmail.co.uk
mailto:Ellen-Thomas@hotmail.co.uk
mailto:bookhamyouth@o2.co.uk


Keep in contact on line at bookhamresidents.org.uk or 24 hour telephone line: 0300 030 9890 

7 

SPACE CALLS FOR VOLUNTEERS 
AS GROWTH CONTINUES! 
Trevor Goul-Wheeker 

South Bookham SPACE continues to 
grow with two new groups using the 
facilities this autumn. 

Effingham Bridge Club have taken over 
the main hall facilities for their weekly 
bridge sessions on Friday evenings, while 
Bookham Buddies are taking advantage 
of the Outer SPACE multi-games area for 
netball practice and games on Thursday 
evenings. Bookham Buddies was 
established to encourage local people to 
take up the sport again. 

The continued expansion of activities is 
great news, but the SPACE team need 
help to maintain this success: The charity 
is searching for a Marketing Officer and a 
Safeguarding Officer to join them, as 
volunteers  

The Marketing Officer would need use of 
a computer to help write pieces for the 
SPACE website and short articles for local 
publications and other websites, all of 
which could be done from home during 
spare moments (probably about two 
hours per week or more if they want). 

The role does require creativity and good 
literacy and knowledge of social media, 
such as Facebook, would be a plus. 

The Safeguarding Officers duties at 
SPACE are far from onerous as the 
organisation is low risk: We do not run 
any activities for vulnerable adults or 
children ourselves, but like many 
community centres, hire out the facilities 
to third party users. Nevertheless, we 
take our Safeguarding responsibilities 
extremely seriously. We require any 
organisation running sessions for 
vulnerable people to provide us with 
copies of their own policy and DBS 
checks and we carry out basic DBS 
checks on those of our own team that 
could access SPACE during any of these 
sessions. This really doesnôt demand 
much time, probably less than one day a 
month on average. 

If youôd like to help, please email 
Trevor on 
info@southbookhamspace.org.uk 
for a friendly chat. 

To find details on how to book 

SPACE for a party and all the 

regular activities taking place 

please visit: 

www.southbookhamspace.org.uk 
or email: 

info@southbookhamspace.org.uk  

WALK FOR HEALTH SCHEME ON 
THE RIGHT PATH 
Estelle Holmes 

 

Walk for Health Coordinator, 

Partnerships and Communities, 

Mole Valley District Council 

Mole Valley District 
Councilôs free Walk for 
Health scheme has 
proved a real hit with 
residents of all ages 
since its introduction 

early last year. A new programme of 
exciting walks is now available and the 
routes will be accessible regardless of 
fitness levels.  

Councillor Lucy Botting, Executive 
Member for Wellbeing, said: ñWalking is 
a gentle and accessible form of exercise 
that offers excellent health benefits to 
anyone wishing to become more active. 
We are fortunate to live in an Area of 
Outstanding Natural Beauty and this 
scheme is a great way to meet new 
people and experience more of the 
spectacular scenery the district has to 
offerò.   

The walks have already successfully 
encouraged local residents to become 
more active and explore our beautiful 
district.  

The different routes take advantage of 
both familiar local walks and other less 
well-trodden paths. The routes vary from 
30 minute strolls, to longer 60-90 minute 
walks. To view the new walking 
timetable, detailing the various starting 

points and lengths of the walks, please 
visit www.molevalley.gov.uk/
walkforhealth.  

Volunteer Leaders Required 

Whilst the Mole Valley District Council 
(MVDC) Walk for Health Co-ordinator 
Estelle Holmes is currently running the 
walks, volunteer leaders are required. A 
great opportunity for anyone who is 
passionate about walking and eager to 
encourage others to get involved, no 
previous volunteering experience is 
necessary and a free, nationally-
recognised training course will be 
provided.  

Volunteers have access to free resources 
and equipment, in addition to support 
from Estelle.  

For more information about 

becoming a volunteer or for 

information about the available 

walks, call 01306 879292 or email 

Estelle.holmes@molevalley.gov.uk.  

There are a number of walks available 
across the District but for people in 
Bookham there is a fortnightly one hour 
walk starting on 30th October at 10.30 
at the Bookham Common Tunnel car 
park. The walk will lead by Shelia 
Baddeley.  

The walk is graded 2 which is 
intermediate, approximately 60 minutes, 
gentle to moderate pace, generally flat 
but uneven ground at time, possible 
steps. 

Walkers following the path through 

Denbies Vineyards 

http://www.bookhamresidents.org.uk
mailto:info@southbookhamspace.org.uk
http://www.southbookhamspace.org.uk
mailto:info@southbookhamspace.org.uk
http://www.molevalley.gov.uk/walkforhealth
http://www.molevalley.gov.uk/walkforhealth
mailto:Estelle.holmes@molevalley.gov.uk

